Hartford Primary School

Riddings Lane, Hartford, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 INA

Tel: (01606) 74164

Email: admin@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk

Web: www.hartfordprimaryschool.com

Head: Miss M Fairweather, B.Ed (Hons), N.P.Q.H.

Email: head@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk



Wednesday 4th July 2018

Dear Parents and Families,

Congratulations to all the Year 5 children who took part in 'Wind in the Willows' at Northwich Sings on Thursday 21st June – it was a fantastic evening and wonderful to see our children singing as a mass choir with children from other schools in the Northwich Education Partnership.

The outgoing PTA committee raised a staggering £7,000 on Saturday at the Summer Fair - a phenomenal achievement. Thanks to ALL the children, parents, staff and visitors who gave up their time in the glorious sunshine to help set up, man a stall, tidy away and support Lisa, Jo, Terri, Fiona and Adriana in their first Summer Fair - a huge success as a community event and a wonderful amount of money to spend on the children.

Messages from the PTA

A massive thank you for everyone who helped out and attended the Summer Fair last Saturday. We are very pleased to announce we have raised over £7,000 which was boosted by match funding.

Below is a list of the prize winners -

Guess the Number of Sweets - Harrison Hewitt Year 2 is the lucky winner with his guess of 480 - actual number was 516.

Cake Competition - thanks for all the yummy entries, Nancy Corker & Lauren Eaton from Year 5 won the voucher with their joint effort.

Best dressed - Jill Parr won a bottle of Prosecco

Raffle Prizes (if you have not yet collected your prize, please contact the PTA on pta@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk)

Eurocamp Holiday – Mark Bowie Amazon Fire Tablet – Charlotte Hayes Hut Goodie Hamper – Lewis Halton Eaton Golf Club Voucher – Helen McGlynn Déjà vu Beauty Voucher – Penny Fletcher Zig Zag Cake – Samina Holmes Bubbles World of Play Voucher – Rachel Lovatt

Bubbles World of Play Voucher – Lyndsey Smith

Brio Leisure Pass – Em Hayes Brio Leisure Pass – Zoe Newton Body Shop at Home Gift – Fiona Parkinson Mummy and Sam necklace – Caroline Rogers Katy Broadhurst Jewellery Voucher – Mark Dunne Bottle of Wine donated by Buttons & Bobbins – Tony Wood/Scarlett Jackson Mid Cheshire Scouts prize – Susie Marrs

Crocky Trail Voucher - Robert Campbell

Blue Planet Aquarium tickets - David Slinger

Little Princess Cupcakes – Alfie Murray

Doll – Laura Kelsall

The Year 5 Cake Sale will be held after school on Friday 6th July, please bring in cakes either homemade or shop bought (no nuts please) in the morning. We are also looking for helpers to run the cake stall so please contact pta@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk if you are free to help.

Unfortunately we are not able to go ahead with the end of term disco mentioned in the last newsletter as there is not enough time available to set up the disco following assemblies and there is a lack of alternative dates available at this busy time of year, which means the cake sale will be the last PTA event of this school year.

Finally, the current PTA Committee have reached the end of their term and would like to say a big thank you for everyone who has helped us along the way since September, it has been a lot of work, a lot of fun and a great way to make new friends and get more involved with the school community as well as raising lots of money for the school. If you would like to become more involved, there will be an AGM meeting held in September when a new committee will be formed. The following roles are available – Chair, Vice Chair (these roles can be shared as they have been this year) Secretary, Treasurer. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you want to have a chat about what is involved ahead of the AGM, come and find us in the playground or you can email pta@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk for further details. We are looking forward to supporting the new committee. Thank you once again for all your support and generosity.

2nd Transition Day

Tomorrow is our next day of transition when all the children will spend the day with their teacher for September in their new classroom. Thanks for the very positive support in helping the children settle with their new class teachers.

Year 6 Production

The final date for Year 6 parents to request 'Ali Baba and the Bongo Bandits' tickets is Monday 9th July via the school office. The rehearsals are sounding fantastic; Year 6 parents are in for a treat!

LunchHound

As we head towards the end of the school year please ensure all dinner money accounts are cleared or in credit, this is especially important for those children in Year 6 who are leaving us. If Year 6 children have siblings in younger year groups, the credit on their LunchHound account can be transferred. Many thanks.

Reports

These will be sent home with your child next Wednesday. Please take time to read and consider the comments from your child's class teacher and my Headteacher comment and then return the parent comment section of the report to us.

Forest Schools

This Friday is the turn of our Early Years children to take part in their Forest Schools taster session, please could you send your child into school that day with an appropriate (dependant on the weather) change of clothes, including a hat and footwear (old trainers) for their session

Music Tuition

Mrs Armitage has capacity for music lessons from September 2018. If your child would be interested in either Violin or Piano lessons, then please contact Mrs Armitage direct on Shahla.Armitage@btinternet.com.

Midday Vacancy

We currently have two midday vacancies, one for three days and one for five days, consisting of an hour and a half each day. Please email school if you are interested in either post, or e-mail Wendy Gallimore, Midday Supervisor on wgallimore@hartfordprimary.cheshire.sch.uk

Readers of the week

<u>EYJD</u>	<u>ILM</u>	<u>2EB</u>	<u>3AP</u>	4FD	<u>5MH</u>	6CL
Cameron M	1	Evie-Lee E	Finlay B	Harry J	Louis P	No time for
Harry G		Lily A	Scarlett J	Bella M	Eve N	reading, busy
<u>EYMR</u>	INC	<u>2SG</u>	3LM	4NR	<u>5SH</u>	doing rehearsals
Jasmine L	1	Gabi B	Taylor D	Not done due to	Daniel B	☺
Scarlett W		Owen G	Amy S	staff illness	Anna H	<u>6MW</u>

Many thanks for your continued support.

riarry triaries for your continued support.	
Kind regards	
elfraineal si.	
Miss M Fairweather	
Headteacher	
Responsibility, Respect, Aspiration and Pride	
×	×
AMEN	IDMENTS TO SCHOOL RECORDS
Child's Name:	Class:
	follows (e.g. phone number, address, contact details):
•	,